
 “Be strong and courageous. 
Do not be afraid or terrified 
because of them, for the 
Lord your God goes with you; 
he will never leave you nor 

forsake you . ”  

Deuteronomy 31:6  

 

 Everyone taking part in football themed activities to celebrate England reaching the 

final 

 Getting 2nd prize in the Preesall and Knott-End Scarecrow Competition 

 A week of exciting History, Geography and Science activities through school 

Highlights of the week 



Public Speaking Competition Final 

This will be on Monday 12th July on Zoom from 9:30 am. Parents 

of finalists are welcome to join. The link will be posted on Class 

Dojo. We will start with Year 2 and work up to Year 6. One of our 

school governors, Mrs. McCann has kindly agreed to help me 

judge. There will be a winner in each year group and then an 

overall winner who will be awarded the Public Speaking         

Competition trophy next Friday. 

I know England have a very important match on Sunday night but 

I will need all pupils in school for 9:15 am on Monday so that we 

can start promptly at 9:30 am. 

Library Summer Reading  

Challenge 

The teachers won’t be setting 

homework over the summer       

holidays but we would really like 

the children to keep reading. The 

library has launched a summer 

reading challenge which we would 

love as many pupils as possible to 

join in with - all you have to do is 

sign your child up in the library. 

More details below. 

Any children who complete the 

challenge will get 10 Dojo points to 

start the new school year – I will 

need proof though! 

Alongside that, Mrs. Pollard is 

making a new display for our 

school library. We want you to 

send in photos of your child/

children reading in an unusual 

place – the more unusual the 

better! Please email photos to the 

school office. 

bursar@fleetwoods.lancs.sch.uk 

 

Please complete the form for lunch  

arrangements next week… https://

forms.office.com/r/GrPKrVYjXF 

Reports 

Your child will bring their end of year school report home on 

Wednesday next week. The teachers have assessed where they 

are across the curriculum in relation to age expectations for 

each year group. Our children have made fabulous progress 

despite disrupted learning but please bear in mind that these 

assessments are based on having taught a limited curriculum 

as recommended by the DFE. There will still be gaps in learning 

that we need to fill, especially in Maths. 

Uniform Swap 

This will be on the playground at 3 pm on Monday – if you 

need any bits of uniform, come and have a look or if you have 

anything to donate, please send it into school. 

Leavers Service – Thursday 15th July at 1:30 pm 

Parents who have requested to attend will need to wear a face mask and follow the social distancing 

guidelines in the church. It will only be a short service, led by Father Andy Shaw, to celebrate our Year 6 

pupils reaching the end of their journey with us. Year 6 pupils may go home after the service if you wish 

otherwise we will take them back to school. Miss Gemma’s dance classes will be on as normal. 

New Teachers 

On Monday, next year’s Oak and Willow classes will meet 

their new teachers. Mrs Oxley and Miss Reeves will be in 

school and will have a short outdoor session with their class 

so they can get to know each other. 

mailto:bursar@fleetwoods.lancs.sch.uk
https://forms.office.com/r/GrPKrVYjXF
https://forms.office.com/r/GrPKrVYjXF


Dance 

Please make sure you 

have paid for dance clas-

ses this half-term. Order 

forms for uniform need 

to be handed in by 

Thursday 15th July. We 

will sort payment after 

the holiday. 

Don’t forget we finish at 

2 pm on Friday 16th July 

and reopen on Thursday 

2nd September. Our 

whole school will see our 

Year 6 pupils off at 1:55 

pm. Only Year 6 parents 

on the infant yard 

please. 

School Arrangements for September 

I will send this out in a separate letter early next week. I 

am just clarifying information that has come in from the 

DFE. 

Library Letter 
 
Hello again 
  
It's that time of year again where we as a library are promot-
ing the Summer Reading Challenge to maintain children's 
reading skills and progression throughout the summer holi-
days and after the last year as you know it is more important 
than ever for us to all try and do the best we can to promote 
this. 
  
Our reading scheme this year is the Lancashire Libraries 
SCART Club which consists of topics including Science, Cul-
ture, Active, Reading and Technology and the aim is to en-
courage children to read four books and complete four fun 
tasks relating to the topics mentioned. 
  

1)      When they sign up to the Scart Club they are given 
a booklet with different zones with task ideas 

2)      The child then completes each zone by completing 
an activity task and reading a book of their choice 

3)      On completing one zone they can collect a lanyard 
and badge holder 

4)      On completing the other three tasks they can collect 
three pop badges 

  
This will run from the end of June until the end of September, 
so plenty time for the children to complete. 
  
  
Kind regards 
Sue 
  
Sue Catterall 
Library Officer 
Knott End Library 
Library Service 
Lancashire County Council 
T: 0300 123 6703 
www.lancashire.gov.uk 

Data Collection Letters 

Pupils have been sent home 

with a form this evening—

please complete and return to 

school by Wednesday next 

week. This is to ensure all  

information held in school is 

up to date and we can contact 

you with updates and in case 

of an emergency.  

Thank you to Kevin and      

Richard Bradley for their     

assistance and expertise when    

retrieving the rope for the 

Saint George’s flag that we are 

now flying! 

http://www.lancashire.gov.uk/


Stars of the week 


